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KEY DATES FOR NEXT WEEK 

• Wednesday 10th September 2025 3.40pm - Year 5 Welcome Meeting 

• Thursday 11th September 2025 3.40pm - Year 6 Welcome Meeting 



• Friday 12th September 2025  

- Helping Hands Meeting 9.30am-10.00am 

- 3.40pm - Year 4 Welcome Meeting 

Click Here1 for Upcoming Events 

Click here2 for School Calendar and to Subscribe to Calendar. Click Here3 for School 

Term Dates and INSET days 

Head's Update 

A very warm welcome back to the start of a new academic year. It has been wonderful to 

see the school come alive again with the energy, enthusiasm and smiling faces of our pupils. 

The children have returned fresh, eager, and ready to embrace the year ahead - and what a 

fantastic start it has been! 

We are especially proud of our new Year 3 children, who have settled in beautifully. They’ve 

spent today getting to know their new teachers, exploring their classrooms, and becoming 

familiar with the routines that help our school run smoothly. Their confidence is already 

growing, and it is lovely to see them beginning to flourish in their new environment. They 

came in so well this morning and will have enjoyed two full days of school as a short 

introduction to junior school life.  

This year, our whole-school focus is strengthening every child’s sense of belonging. We know 

that when children feel truly part of their school community, they thrive—not just 

academically, but socially and emotionally too. A strong sense of belonging helps children 

build resilience, form positive relationships, and reach their personal and academic goals 

with pride and purpose. 

We have said our farewells in the summer to Mrs Boddy (after 27 years with us) and she will 

be sorely missed. The staff roles have been filled by the team with a reshaping of 

administration roles, though because of this, the school newsletter will now go out on a 

Thursday for the remainder of this academic year. This will give you all the usual helpful 

diary and date reminders and the awards given in our Friday Celebration assembly will be 

listed retrospectively in the following week's newsletter. 

We look forward to working in partnership with you throughout the year to ensure every 

child feels engaged, valued, and supported. Thank you, as always, for your continued 

encouragement and involvement—it makes all the difference. 

 
1https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/events 
2https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/calendar 
3https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/news/2025-03-18-inset-days-confirmed-for-next-academic-school-year 



IMPORTANT NEWS 

Welcome Meetings 

It was lovely welcoming so many Year 3 parents/carers for their welcome meeting today.  If 

you were unable to make it then click here 4to see the handouts on the Year 3 website page.  

Next week we will be holding welcome meetings for the other year groups. 

• Wednesday 10th September 2025 3.40pm - Year 5 Welcome Meeting 

• Thursday 11th September 2025 3.40pm - Year 6 Welcome Meeting 

• Friday 12th September 2025 3.40pm - Year 4 Welcome Meeting 

Welcome Meetings will give you the opportunity to meet your child’s new class teacher and 

hear about the trips and other exciting events that will be happening over the year. If you 

are unable to attend we hope to stream them as well as publish hand-outs on our website. 

There are no childcare facilities available, so please bring something for your child to do 

quietly or arrange alternative childcare.  

Photos of Year 3 in Action 

We showcase photos and exciting news on our website.  Click here 5to see some photos 

from Year 3's first day. 

Year Group Tea Parties 

Later in the term we hold a year group tea party. The children will serve you tea and cake, 

and it is an opportunity to meet the teachers and to mingle with other parents. Hot topics 

will be discussed and the children usually perform a song or give a recital of some sort for 

the parents' entertainment. Details will follow nearer the time. The tea party dates are as 

follows:- 

•  Wednesday 8th October 2025 2pm Year 3 Tea Party 

• Thursday 9th October 2025 - 2pm Year 4 Tea Party 

• Wednesday 15th October 2025 - 2pm Year 6 Tea Party 

• Thursday 16th October 2025 - 2pm Year 5 Tea Party 

Helping Hands  - Interested in Volunteering at School? 

We love having parents into school to help out and if you are able to commit to a regular 

time, no  matter how short, then this could be just the thing for you. We are particularly 

pleased to welcome parents to our 'Helping Hands' scheme. This offers an opportunity to 

work with the children in class (not your own child’s class) such as reading as well as offering 

other kinds of practical support. On Friday 12th September 2025 9.30am-10.00am, we will 

 
4https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/classes/year-3 
5https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/news/2025-09-04-welcome-to-our-new-year-3 



be holding a Helping Hands Meeting with Mr Lee  where you can hear about the jobs, 

responsibilities and projects where we need parent help. In the meantime, if you  would like 

to find out more then please contact the school office on 

Office@wallacefields�jun.surrey.sch.uk. 

New Governors Announced 

At the end of last term parents/carers were all invited to take part in parent governor 

elections following two vacancies which arise in July 2025.  We are delighted to announce 

that Dr John Burns and Maliha Carey were successfully elected. We welcome them to their 

new posts and look forward to having them at the governing body meetings. 

Year 5 and Year 6 Permission to Walk Home 

Year 5 and 6 can walk home alone with permission from their parents/carers during the 

Autumn and Summer term. From October half term until February half term it is too dark so 

they will have to be collected. If you have not done so already and would like to give 

permission then please go to the following link. Click here6. 

Clubs - Some Spaces Available 

We offer a huge rang of clubs and activities including football, Spanish, Street Dance, 

Cookery and Lego.   Street Dance will not start until November due to club leader's 

maternity leave. Theatre Arts has also been postponed due to ill health. For team training 

(netball and football squads), there are trials held for Year 6 (and maybe some Year 5s) in 

the autumn term and your child will be informed if they have a place on the team. Free 

teacher led clubs within school days, such as choir and BSL (British Sign Language) do not 

require parents to sign up and will be promoted to children in school assemblies. 

Click here 7for the clubs page where you will find the clubs timetable for all the options and 

the club letters with information on how to sign up. 

A few clubs are free and teacher led, most are fee paying and run by parents or external 

groups. Please see the club letter for information on how to pay.  If your child qualifies for 

Free School Meals (FSM) or you have financial difficulties please contact the school office to 

discuss the situation further.  

Bookings are direct with the club leader so please read the club letter on how to sign up. 

Where clubs are teacher-led, free and at lunchtime no permission slip is required and your 

child will be informed in class or assembly how to join the club, when and where the club 

will run. 

Do not forget to inform the club leader of any dietary, medical or learning needs. 

 
6https://forms.gle/mypzoRj1yjzpoPp39 
7https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/clubs 



Please make a note in your diaries for start and end date of the clubs and any dates when 

the club is not running. Most clubs do not start until second week of term and finish the 

week before the end of term. 

Your child can bring in a snack to eat before their after school club though please ensure it 

is healthy (not chocolate or sweets) and does not contain nuts.  Children must take home 

their own snack rubbish and waste. 

All club attendees are collected from the main front gate. Walking home is only permitted 

for Year 5 & Year 6 children during the light evenings from late Spring to October half term 

and club leaders must be informed. 

Sign up for Chess Club 

We are delighted to welcome back the Chess Club back and there are still lots of spaces in 

this popular club. Please sign up quickly to avoid disappointment. Chess club takes place 

every Wednesday (from 17th September 2025 to 26th November 2025) from 3.30-4.30pm.  

Whether your child is a beginner or knows how to play the club caters for all abilities.  

Research has shown that chess improves children's academic performance particularly their 

mathematical and problem solving abilities.  See below the club letter.  To sign up email 

debs.casey@outlook.com8 or call 07989 156996.  

 

 
8mailto:debs.casey@outlook.com 



Theatre Arts Club Postponed 

Unfortunately, Mrs Kennedy has been unwell throughout the summer remains so. Sadly this 

means that she needs to cancel Theatre Arts for the entire first half of term. She hopes to be 

fit and well soon and to start up again after the half term break. She has emailed all those 

concerned and will refund if individuals can send their bank details to her. 

PTA Needed - Can You Help? 

As you may be aware our wonderful PTA Co-Chairs Jade Dodd and Kelly Tebbs are standing 

down this summer. We cannot thank them enough for all the incredible fundraising events 

they have organised over the past few years.  Although we have a fabulous and experienced 

treasurer and committee members, we are still looking for a Chair or Joint Chairs.  Please 

find attached request from Jade and Kelly and do give them a call for an informal chat.  

 

Have Your Contact Details Changed Recently? 

Make sure your details are up to date! Please contact the office if your contact details have 

changed this is extremely important to ensure we are able to contact you in an emergency. 

Email office@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk with your updated contact details. Thank you 



SAFEGUARDING and WELLBEING 

 



 

Click here9 for More Information About Safeguarding at Wallace Fields Junior 

School 

ACHIEVEMENTS 

Success of Former Pupils 

We like to share the successes of former pupils and we can gladly announce that Flo R and 

Lauren T are off to Oxford this year! Lily K is going to Bristol and most others seem to be 

pleased and off to the universities that they chose. If you know of the successes of former 

pupils please do let us know and we can spread the word and celebrate together. 

 
9https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/our-school/safeguarding 



Claudia Macdonald, the rugby union player, was named as part of the England squad for the 

2025 Women's World Cup and we wish the Red Roses all the very best!  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cxxslUVfEUI    

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4EhUcA5rnOg 


